
 

 

Oklahoma City Public Schools 

P.O. Box 36609, Oklahoma City, OK 73136 

Phone: (405) 587-0000 | web: www.okcps.org 

 

February 26, 2024 

  

Dear Board Members, 

 

            With this email I am resigning my position as superintendent of schools of the Oklahoma City Public Schools 

effective at 5:00 p.m. on June 30, 2024.  

            This resignation comes only after many forthright and candid discussions with each of you.  

As you know, a particular member of this Board and I have completely different views regarding individual 

board members’ roles and responsibilities and mine in serving this District.  For months, and in good faith I have 

tried to bridge that gulf through conversations with the board and with concessions I have been willing to make, but 

to no avail.  I regret that our differing views of who should administer the District on a daily basis are now 

irreconcilable.  

Rest assured that I will competently and diligently continue with my duties under my contract until June 

30.  My hope is that this frees the Board to engage in a superintendent search, while maintaining continuity in 

District operations. 

 To those of you on the Board who have offered your encouragement and support, I appreciate you.   

            It has been a great honor to serve this wonderful community for the past six years.  I have made many friends 

here and my affection for this District, its students, staff, and patrons will long abide.   

             

With kindest regards, 

 

             

Sean McDaniel, Ed.D. 

Superintendent 

Oklahoma City Public Schools 

 

 

Cc:  Cabinet 

 


